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Recreation Commission Meeting 

20 Sanderson Street City Offices and Greenfield Community Youth Center 
October 26, 2023 6pm 

 
ATTENDING:   

භ Myrtron Jaquay, Donna DuSell, Danica Hochstetler, Dan Piasecki, Barb Nichols 
Zaccheo, Ben Hernandez, and Christy Moore 

 
6:07pm MEETING COMMENCEMENT 
 
6:08pm PUBLIC INPUT: REC ROOM 

භ Ben Hernandez, Rec Room and Teen Center Coordinator, shared how much he 
enjoys working with teens and middle school students. 

භ 17 of 30 students currently enrolled.  Students attend from roughly 2:10pm to 
5:30pm- it’s a drop-in program. 

භ Students use the lockers to store their personal items at the Rec Room. 
භ The Middle School has after school clubs as well as music programs as options 

for local teens. 
භ Season 1 of 3 of the Rec Room is underway.   
භ Ben is marketing through social media, attending Middle School lunches to pass 

out Rec Room information, and reaching out to School administration. 
භ New focus for Season 2 starting December 1:  More hands on and bring STEM 

projects. 
භ Currently, there are daily enrichment programs- arts and crafts with info, clay 

sculpting, movie with discussion, jazz/soul, game room, murder mystery, and 
scavenger hunt, etc. 

භ Ben has had success in encouraging students to meet one another even if they 
have different friend groups at school. 

භ Ben also helps with homework- seventh graders have the most, whereas sixth 
graders have hardly any homework. 

භ Christy says that the kids really connect with Ben. 
භ Christy added that a parent reported that her “kids do not want to miss a day of 

Rec Room.” 
භ Danica asked how many kids are from Greenfield Middle School.  Ben replied 

that all are from Greenfield Middle School.  The Rec Room is not currently open 
to other students. 

භ Danica asked what would help Ben in the Rec Room.  Ben replied that foam, 
textiles, Legos, and other hands on materials that last longer.  Paint is great but 
the teens go through it fast.  Bean bags to read in would also be helpful.  
Commissioners consider ways to make more games and bean bag chairs 
possible. 

භ Ben is working on gaining interest in board games like Scrabble and kids seem to 
like the “shady pet” card games. 
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භ Ben adjusted the schedule to include Rec Room Round-Up time and more quiet 
activities during homework time which does cut down the Wii/PS4 and screen 
time. 

භ Ben is alone with 10-13 teenagers Monday and Fridays.  Nick Xayasouk works 
Tuesdays to Thursdays in Rec Room and also works at Shelburne Falls Coffee 
Roasters. 

භ The Rec Room is not required to be licensed by EEC like after school programs as 
it is a drop-in program. 

භ Mayor and communication director from City Hall will visit Rec Room next 
Wednesday- this site visit will be a wonderful promotion of the Rec Room. 

භ Ben started out as a Leader in Training staff member at Summer Camp hen 
became the LIT camp director. 

භ Ben was also site coordinator at the Federal Street After School Program. 
භ Before his exit, Ben shared the RecRoom November newsletter and calendar. 
භ Danica share with Christy about the software that Nam’s uses for check in/out. 
භ Donna introduced herself and she also does a Senior/youth program at 

Greenfield Community College to share technology and she’d like to explore 
some coordination with Rec Room and Ben.   
 
PUBLIC INPUT:  PICKLEBALL:  

භ Myrt mentioned that Greenfield pickleball continues to complain on Facebook 
and Christy updated that the pickleball players also call DPW and Rec 
Department frequently.  Christy has shared with the public that there’s not 
enough gym time in the City however she will research indoor pickleball playing 
options.   

භ The YMCA has indoor pickleball with entry fees.  Myrt suggests that pickleballers 
set up a pickleball fund and suggest smoother communication with the City.  This 
could possibly be run through Friends of Recreation for funding.    

භ Pickleball ladder League was a success and ran fairly smoothly.  
භ Christy will soon provide an update for Pickleball Community Preservation funds 

and design/feasibility study. 
 
6:28pm REVIEW OF MEETING MINUTES: 

භ August and September 2023 meeting minutes were submitted by Heather and 
Barb. 

භ Donna found an edit in August 2023 meeting notes under Community 
Preservation second bullet “thought” not “thoughts.” 

භ No carryover action items. 
භ Dan made a motion to approve August and September 2023 meeting minutes 

with Donna’s edit and seconded by Danica.  All voted in favor 
 

RECREATION DIRECTOR REPORT 
 
6:40pm PROGRAM AND OFFICE UPDATES: 
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End of Season party for Soccer: 

භ Shayla has recruited the most soccer players yet and coordinated a very smooth 
season with a final end of season awards ceremony on Monday attended by 
170+ family members, not including pee wee.  She stepped in with officiating 
and coaching as needed. Shayla remained flexible with rain cancellations.   
Amazing job, Shayla! 

 
Greenfield After School Program: 

භ Enrollment is trickling in.  More open spaces for students at Federal Street.  Darla 
was hired as a site coordinator at Federal Street. 

භ There was an interview for Assistant Group Leader at Federal Street and she will 
start soon at Federal Street. 
 

Basketball Registration 
භ Basketball registration is open for K-6. Registrations are coming in and coaches 

paperwork being completed.    
 
Classification and Wage Study: Collins Center for Public Management 

භ Currently, the Recreation Department employees have been asked to complete a 
comprehensive position descriptions questionnaire.  It’s very detailed and 
tedious to track the wide range of Recreation Department tasks. 

 
6:56pm New Business: 
 
Community Preservation Committee (CPC) and Capital Projects Updates 

භ Christy and Kelly prepared a spreadsheet of “Greenfield Recreation Projects” 
with categories of “Projects with Current Funding” and “Future Projects in which 
Funding is being requested.”  

භ “Projects with Current Funding” include the completed Skate Park (PARC Grant, 
Capital, ARPA, FGR), and in progress projects:  Rocky Mountain/Highland Trail 
Mapping and Assessment with FRCOG (Capital), Highland Trail Maintenance and 
drainage (CPC), Beacon Improvements/Bocce and Water Fountains (Capital, CPC, 
CDA), Greenfield High School Track American with Disabilities Access (CPC, CDA), 
Shattuck Park Fitness Cluster (CPC), Site Amenities (outdoor concrete ping pong, 
foosball, and cornhole at parks/schools) (CPC), and Assessment/Design Plan for 
pickleball courts at Abercrombie (CPC).  Funds for these vary from Community 
Preservation, Capital Budget FY24, and Capital Budget FY22. See parenthesis 
after each project for funding source. 

භ “Future Projects in which Funding is being requested” include swings at Newton 
School, picnic tables at swim area, boardwalk replacement at swim area 
(Capital), sandblasting Poet’s Seat tower to remove graffiti/vandalism (Capital), 
pickleball court construction (Capital, CPC), Rocky Mountain wayfinding signage 
and kiosks (Capital, CPC), Hillside park improvements (shade structure over 
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splash pad and continuation of walking path) (CPC), Energy Park shed (CPC), site 
amenities (concrete table games, bike repair stations, solar charging stations) 
(CPC), and bike racks at parks and trail heads (CPC Citizen request). 

භ The Recreation Department is currently working on Request for Quotes for 
concrete site amenities and water fountain refill stations at Beacon Field.  

භ The Recreation Department is currently working on full CPC applications for 
Energy Park shed, Hillside park improvements, citywide outdoor amenities and 
Highland wayfinding.    

භ The Department is also supporting Jon Magee’s bike rack proposal at parks and 
trailheads along with Amy Proietti’s pickleball proposal for Abercrombie.  

 
FY25 Capital Improvement Plan 

භ Christy shared the Capital Master Plan for the Recreation Department and the 
Commissioners asked questions about the spreadsheet. 

භ The FY25 projects would be $300,000 for pickleball court construction, $135,000 
for Rocky Mountain Ridge trail, and $50,000 each for sandblasting Poet’s Seat 
Tower and Outdoor recreation equipment:  swings, picnic tables, and boardwalk.  

භ Myrt made a motion to submit the Capital budget as outlined on the 
spreadsheet and Danica seconded.  All voted in favor. 

 
FY24/FY25 Operating & Revolving Budgets 

භ Christy shared the program and revolving budgets for the Recreation 
Department. 

භ Based on the current 2023 budget losses totaling $64,064.50, Christy and 
Department are internally discussing changes and cost saving measures for the 
department. However, the basic administrative needs for the operation of the 
department should and need to be covered under the general fund operating 
budget- even if just portions of them. Examples of these items are:  RecTrac and 
WebTrac software, camera license fees for skatepark, dues and membership, 
etc.  This deficit needs to be further discussed a future Commission meeting. 

භ During this budget review process, Christy was informed that the Youth 
Commission budget for the Rec Room was cut by the City Council. Therefore, 
next year Christy needs to add this $1,500 into the Recreation operating budget 
as well until the program is self-sufficient.  

භ Christy also shared a spreadsheet of the Swim Area budget comparison, Swim 
Area pass comparison, and swim area daily comparison.  Overall, the net loss is 
$31,199 with daily usage and annual pass sales down significantly.  The Swim 
Area needs to be further discussed a future Commission meeting. 

භ Christy shared that fireworks has only $9,000 in the account and that the 
Commission and Department need to fully re-establish fireworks fundraising 
efforts this year.  Ideas discussed included:  expansion of cornhole tournament, 
January to May 2024 monthly fundraisers, pickleball tournament, kickball 
tournament, “Miss Firecracker” 1980’s movie with Holly Hunter at Greenfield 
Garden Cinema, and other ideas.   
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North Greenfield Park (Severance Street) 

භ Christy shared the response from Greenfield Minor League Baseball from last 
month’s Recreation Commission questions which contained the following text: 

North Greenfield / Severance Street Field Proposal 
Greenfield Minor League Baseball (GMLB) would like to propose a 5 Year lease for the 
Baseball Field North Greenfield on Severance Street.  In addition, we would suggest that 
the Field could be renewable in 3 year increments after that, to be done in writing 6 
Months prior to the ending of the lease.   
 
The goal would be to provide another field for league use, mostly for Rookie Level 
games and practices.  Some makeup games could be scheduled there as well, as 
needed.  This field could also be used by the Greenfield Rec department access as well.   
 
Please see the attached Design Layout for the field.  We would be suggesting the 
following items for the field (some will be noted on the Layout page):   
 

1)  Both Dugouts will be located on the 1st Base Side, as there is not really room 
on the third base side.   

2) Parking would be located near the building as well as located on street 
parking (one side of street, side nearest to field). 

3) GMLB would provide a Porta Potty during the season (normally April through 
June).   

4) GMLB will also provide a shed that would be located behind the home plate 
field for equipment (there would not be the need for a concrete pad).   

5) GMLB will provide most of the renovation needed for bases, and a portable 
pitching mound.   

6) We would ask that the Town of Greenfield mow the field each week from 
April to June (and further if possible).   

 
We would like to thank the town of Greenfield, and the Greenfield Rec Department for 
consideration of this additional field that will benefit and support youth sports in 
Greenfield. “ 

භ The Commission requests an official site inspection of the interior and exterior of 
the building and determine the status of the building and confirm who is 
responsible for the building. 

භ Christy also needs to figure out and discuss with the Planning Director and 
Mayor:  1) street parking and any special requirements for parking, 2) is it ok to 
have games and practices there?, 3) is it ok to have spectators on only one side 
of the field?, 4) abutter feedback, 5) long term plan for North Severance, 6) lease 
details and agreement with GMLB, and 7) DPW mowing. 

භ Dan made a motion to recommend that Christy work with building inspectors to 
conduct a safety inspection of the interior and exterior of the house on North 
Severance, seek Mayor Approval and discussion of expenses, 3 year lease 
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options, if DPW can continue mowing, determine who is responsible for house 
renovations/repairs, and other items 1-7 listed above.  Danica seconded.  All 
voted in favor. 

 
Special Events: Halloween & Winter Carnival  
Halloween 

භ Department is in the final stretch for the event.  
භ Mik and Donna and Barb will be available to help with signage at the Energy Park 

to distinguish costume categories.  Dan agreed to serve as a judge of the Rag 
Shag Parade/Halloween costume contest with the Mayor, Karen Patenaude 
Assistant Superintendent of Greenfield Schools, and Kay Lyons.   

 
Winter Carnival 

භ Kelly suggests the following themes:  Seasons Switched, Polar Playground, Icy 
Enchantment, and Snowy Shenanigans.  Commissioners shared theme 
suggestions: Winter Reach for the Beach, Icy Inversion, February Flip, and Polar 
Plunge. Department advised to proceed with a different name for Seasons 
Switched theme and share with the Recreation Commission.  

 
Future Agenda Items 

භ Green River Swim Area- pass sales, daily visits, and overall budget concerns 
භ FY 25 Budget 
Ɣ Abercrombie Field and parking arrangements for baseball practices and 

games given new ownership of former Greenfield Center School and 
renovation/development  

Ɣ Parks tour for Commissioners  
Ɣ Find Triathlon volunteers who can take over some of the more physical needs of 

the committee during race week as current dedicated volunteers are aging and 
need to train new members. 

භ Review the leases for various parks including Abercrombie, Lunt, and Murphy.  
භ Connect Mark Lombard of New England Mountain Biking (used to be on the 

Recreation  Commission) with Kim to network with him about NEMBA grants, 
etc. for Highland Park trail improvements.   

භ Propose ideas for the Sustainable Greenfield Committee position to 
Christy.  

Ɣ Work with Eric about the City’s recent ownership of a 13 acres parcel and an 
easement to the surrounding six acres (there’s also a house there that someone 
recently bought at auction) in Highland Park- check in on this in Spring 2023.  

 
Next Meeting Date: November 9 at 6pm (Barb will be out of town) 
Adjourned at 8:25pm – Motion made by:   Danica                        Seconded by: Donna 


















